
 
 

SNELL & WILMER ATTORNEY NEIL PECK REAPPOINTED TO COLORADO STATE 
PERSONNEL BOARD FOR SECOND TERM 

 
DENVER (June 14, 2016) – Snell & Wilmer is pleased to announce the 
reappointment of Neil Peck to the Colorado State Personnel Board (SPB) by 
Governor John Hickenlooper. Effective July 1, 2016, this will be Peck’s second 
term on the board and will continue through June 30, 2019.  
 
“I am honored that the Governor reappointed me and has the confidence in me 
to do so,” Peck said. “I’m very pleased to have the continued opportunity to be 
of service to the people of Colorado.” 
 
The SPB makes rules governing the state personnel system and hears appeals 
by applicants and employees in the state personnel system.  
 
Peck noted that the “[SPB]’s mission is to resolve disputes involving state employees and agencies in a 
manner that’s fair and efficient and protects the constitutional rights of the employees. Every Colorado 
state employee is entitled to due process, and we make sure that they receive it.” 
 
Peck was first appointed to the SPB in July 2013 and has served as Chairperson since July 2015. The 
SPB is comprised of five individuals: three who are appointed by the Governor and two who are elected 
by state employees.  
 
For Peck, the reappointment to the SPB marks the continuation of more than a 30-year tradition of 
service to the people of the state of Colorado. Since 1982, he has received several gubernatorial 
appointments and reappointments, including to the Colorado Lottery Commission and to the Colorado 
Council on Creative Industries. He has also been appointed by Mayor Michael Hancock to the City and 
County of Denver Career Service Authority Board.  
 
Peck, a career litigator, has been with Snell & Wilmer since December 2000 and currently serves as Of 
Counsel. For him, this reappointment is reflective of the firm’s mission and values that encompass giving 
back to the community.  
 
“[Snell & Wilmer] has been a substantial supporter of the community in a variety of ways across all of its 
offices,” he added. “Significant public service is consistent with the firm’s way of being a good citizen in its 
various communities.” 
 
About Snell & Wilmer 
Founded in 1938, Snell & Wilmer is a full-service business law firm with more than 400 attorneys 
practicing in nine locations throughout the western United States and in Mexico, including Denver, 
Colorado; Phoenix and Tucson, Arizona; Los Angeles and Orange County, California; Las Vegas and 
Reno, Nevada; Salt Lake City, Utah; and Los Cabos, Mexico. The firm represents clients ranging from 
large, publicly traded corporations to small businesses, individuals and entrepreneurs. For more 
information, visit www.swlaw.com. 
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